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The Lake Township regular meeting was held on Monday, July 8, 2024 at the Lake Township 

Municipal Building.   

  

*Present where Supervisors Harry Fairlamb, Jon Gander, Fred Elderand Secretary Deanna 

Yarnell. 

 

*Guests: Natalee Conway and Dave Hoobler  

 

• Chairman Elder opened the meeting at 8:00p.m.  

 

Minutes were read and approved by a motion from Fairlamb 2nd by Gander 

 

No public comment on the Solar Panel Ordinance. 

 

Motion to adopt the Solar Panel Ordinance from Fairlamb 2nd Gander 

 

Chairman Elder recognized guests Dave Hoobler and Natalee Conway. Dave wanted to ask that 

Lake Township apply for the Multimodal grant from DCED as New Vernon Township declined 

to write the grant. Secretary Deanna Yarnell had declined to write the grant but would help in 

anyway prior and had been working with Natalee from H&H. Natalee is not confident in writing 

the grant. Mrs. Yarnell is skeptical that the grant can be completed by the upcoming deadline of 

July 31st 2024, but if there is no one else to write the grant she will do it. Deanna and Natalee 

have both been in contact with Jamie Lineman from PennDot. Natalee is confident he will have 

all the figures ready this week. Deanna will contact Dan Gonz with Gannet and Fleming the 

Township Engineer to put together the necessary documents for the grant. The estimated total for 

the grant could be over 2 million dollars for both Municipalities. Deanna has already reached out 

to Senator Brooks and Representative Bonner’s offices for letters of Support and will contact the 

DCED about the online application. Mr. Hoobler stresses the importance of this substantial 

upgrade taking the Township dirt and gravel road to a paved road. The Supervisors agree that 

although this maybe desired the Township has no funds to commit to this project. The 

Multimodal DCED Grant has the provision to allow both Municipalities to claim that the project 

is a financial burden releasing them from a 30% match. Mrs. Yarnell and Ms. Conway will meet 



this week and try to get the New Vernon Secretary involved. 

 

Motion to approve Resolution 2024-01 to enter into a Multimodal Grant from DCED for Paving 

improvements to Canon Road to Billy Boyd Road by Fairlamb 2nd by Gander. 

 

The Township received a $20,000.00 Grant from the County Commissioners for the Jack Jones 

Memorial Complex. The Township will reach out to Sedon Well service about the water well 

and the Power company to get the electric service in. Fred Elder has been contacted about 

moving the dirt at 217 Lake Hill Road that LARA moved their when fields A, B, and C were 

first started. He will begin to move that dirt this week, this dirt can be used in finishing field C.  

 

Treasurer Report:  General Fund: 28, 689.25 

  State Fund Checking 5,808.83 

  Gen. Fund PLGIT 76,180.74 

 

Bills were approved and paid.  

Meeting was adjourned at 10:15 PM 

 

Deanna L Yarnell 

Lake Township Secretary/Treasurer 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                          

 

 

 

 

          


